
Fairfax County Parkway Widening 
and Popes Head Road Interchange  

Fairfax County 
 

Design Public Hearing  
 

Thursday, December 12, 2019 
6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.  

Presentation begins at 7 p.m.  
Inclement weather date: Monday, December 16, 2019 

 

James W. Robinson, Jr. Secondary School, Cafeteria 
5035 Sideburn Road  

Fairfax, VA 22032 
 

Find out about plans to widen Fairfax County Parkway (Route 286) from 
four to six lanes between Route 29 (Lee Highway) and Route 123 (Ox 
Road). The proposed project design also includes an interchange at Popes 
Head Road and the future Shirley Gate Road extension, improvements to 
the existing trail in the Fairfax County Parkway right of way and 
construction of a new shared-use path to make the trail continuous within 
the project limits. This project will also involve the modification of limited 
access control along the Fairfax County Parkway and the establishment of 
limited access control for the proposed Popes Head Road interchange and 
its ramps, which will replace the existing at-grade signalized intersection.  
 

In compliance with the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) and 23 
CFR Parts 771 and 772, an environmental document in the form of an 
Environmental Assessment (EA) (which includes a Preliminary Noise 
Analysis) was prepared and approved by the Federal Highway 
Administration (FHWA) for public availability. Pursuant to the National 
Historic Preservation Act, Section 106 and 36 CFR 800, information 
concerning the potential effects of the proposed improvements on historic 
properties is also included in the EA. In accordance with 23 CFR 774, 
notice is given of the FHWA’s intent to issue Section 4(f) de minimis 
impact findings with respect to the project’s use of Patriot and Popes Head 
Parks. 
 

Stop by between 6:30 p.m. and 8:30 p.m. to view displays and learn more 
about the project and its preliminary design. VDOT will hold a presentation 
beginning at 7 p.m. Project staff will be available to answer your questions.  
 

Review project information at the VDOT project website 
(www.virginiadot.org/projects), at the information meeting, or during 
business hours at VDOT’s Northern Virginia District Office at 4975 Alliance 
Drive in Fairfax. Please call ahead at 703-691-6710 or TTY/TDD 711 to 
ensure appropriate personnel are available to answer your questions. 
 

Give your written comments at the meeting, or submit them by  
December 23, 2019 to Mr. Sitaram Kodali, P.E., Virginia Department of 
Transportation, 4975 Alliance Drive, Fairfax, VA 22030, or email 
meetingcomments@VDOT.virginia.gov. Please reference “Fairfax County 
Parkway Widening” in the subject line.  
 

VDOT ensures nondiscrimination and equal employment in all programs and 
activities in accordance with Title VI and Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964. 
If you need more information or special assistance for persons with disabilities or 
limited English proficiency, contact VDOT Civil Rights at 703-259-1775.  

 
State Project: 0286-029-259, P101; 0286-029-365, B619, B620 

UPC: 107937, 111725, Federal: STP-5A01 (775) 
 

 

 
  


